Sugarmill Woods Crime Watch Minutes

November 14, 2011

President Dick Byrnes opened the meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance at 3P.M. Officer Dodd spoke to the group about the Citizens’ Academy. Sgt. Evan spoke about radio abuse at the Car Wash. He said that drivers should take the portable radio with them when leaving the car and/or disconnect the microphone.  Sgt. Evan demonstrated an AED that he carries in his patrol car. Our community crime detective is Steve Farkis. Call 795-4241 for community affairs. Sgt Evan reminded us that Volunteer Appreciation Day would be held on March 8, 2012 at Curtiss Peterson Auditorium.

According to Treasurer Roger Kessinger, there is $5,485.51 in the bank. A motion was made, seconded and passed to accept the report.

President Byrnes reported that the car was in the shop in October for A/c repair.  If we have a loaner car, he reminded us to use the gas card in that car.

President Byrnes brought up the fact that we contributed $125.00 to Shop with a Cop last year. A motion was made, seconded and passed to sponsor five children this year, for a total of $625.00.

Byrnes asked for volunteers for a nominating committee. No one came forward. A motion was made, seconded and approved not to have a Nominating Committee. Nominations from the floor will be accepted for President, Vice-President, Secretary, Treasurer, and Captain. We will vote for officers in February. They will be sworn in in March.

The October Captain’s Report is as follows:

Man Hours:


279

Miles:



3255

Fuel Gallons:

226.12

Fuel Cost:


$768.10

Security Checks:

524

Construction Sites:

51

Utilities:


463

Our next meeting will be held on December 12, 2011.

A motion to adjourn was made, seconded and passed at 4:10 P.M.

Respectfully submitted from notes taken by Dolores Brand in the absence of Secretary, Michele Eisner

Michele Eisner

